

**Minutes Great Glen Parish Council Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group Meeting,  
Monday 14<sup>th</sup> March 2016 at 5.30pm at the Parish Office**

**Present**

Cindy Andrews  
Ann Parrott  
Cee Martin  
Alison Gibson  
Bill Glasper  
John Martin  
Margaret Osborne  
Adrian Hessey  
Sue Moriarty  
Alison Gibson  
Gary Kirk , Your Locale  
Lesley Sanderson, Clerk to the Council

**Apologies**

Simone Gibson  
Tim Gascoigne

**1. Welcome**

**2. Declarations of Interest**

No declarations made.

**3. Minutes of last meeting**

The minutes of the meeting of the 17 November 2016 were confirmed as a true and accurate record.

**4. Consideration of Regulation 14 comments and confirmation of responses**

The draft responses as indicated in the table were considered and agreed. Minor typing errors or matters of factual inaccuracy were recommended for change as proposed with the following amendments made to the NP.

7 – chapter 1 - an amendment will be made in relation to flood risk following the contribution from the Environment Agency.

8 – p21 – a Reserve site is to be included in view of the potential increase in housing requirement following the comment from Harborough DC and developers.

17 – Section 3.3 – reference to innovative house styles will be introduced into the NP following a response from a resident.

16 – section 7.6.8- change of heading to ‘energy efficiency’ following contribution from Leicester Grammar School.

8 – section 7.6.1 – reference to HDC’s Local Green Space designations to be incorporated into the text.

17 – GG12 – the Recreation Ground is to be referenced as already designated for clarity following a contribution from a resident.

7 – 7.6.5 – The Environment Agency made reference to the need to specify the sequential test in relation to biodiversity and the NP will be amended accordingly.

7 – 7.6.8 – reference to water efficiency will be made in the text following a response from the Environment Agency.

4 – 7.7.1 – the need to enforce parking issues outside the Co-Op store was highlighted and a community action introduced.

17 – GG21 – as a result of a contribution from a resident, a policy supporting additional car parking in the village centre will be introduced.

**The way forward**

The amendments as discussed are to be incorporated into the NP

The meeting closed at 6.40pm with no further date being set.